
 
 

KETTLE FALLS CITY COUNCIL 
FEBRUARY 6, 2024 

CALL TO ORDER 

Mayor Jesse Garrett called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  

ROLL CALL 

Jesse Garrett, Cliff King, Chris Shurrum, Michael Weatherman and 
Shellee Haynes.   

STAFF 

Staff – Raena Hallam, Dave Willey, Phil Adams and Larry Kulesza.   

Guests – Jody Emra, Joe and Jodi Owens, Matt Morkert and Hunter 
Carol.  

ANNOUNCEMENTS AND MAIL RECEIVED 

As there were no Announcements and Mail Received, the City 
Council moved on to Public Comment.   

PUBLIC COMMENT 

PUBLIC HEARING – 2024 UTILITY RATES (Water, Sewer and Garbage) 

Clerk/Treasurer Raena Hallam reported the proposed garbage rates 
are set according to the contract with Sunshine Disposal.  The 
proposed increase is 2.85% 

Clerk/Treasurer Raena Hallam stated the 2024 budget was adopted 
with the inclusion of a sewer increase of $9.50 per month.  This 
brings the current sewer rate from $70.50 to $80.00.  Raena 
further stated the Council Utilities Committee has recommended 
increasing the rate for inflation which is 5.1%. 

Clerk/Treasurer Raena Hallam referred to the Water Rate Study 
provided by RCAC as homework for the City Council.   Raena 
reminded City Council of the Water Rate Study Workshop scheduled 
for February 15, 2024 at 6:00 p.m. 

Planning Assistant Larry Kulesza stated the Council Utilities 
Committee recommends rates should be increased for the 5.1% 
inflation rate.   
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CONSENT AGENDA 

CITY COUNCIL MINUTES FOR JANUARY 16, 2024 AND JANUARY, 2024 
VOUCHERS 

Council Member John Ridlington made a motion to approve the 
Consent Agenda.  Council Member Chris Shurrum seconded the 
motion.  Motion carried by all.  Council Member John Ridlington 
– yes, Council Member Chris Shurrum - yes, Council Member Cliff 
King – yes, Council Member Michael Weatherman – yes and Council 
Member Shellee Haynes – yes. 

STAFF REPORTS 

PUBLIC WORKS 

Public Works Superintendent Dave Willey reported the new SCADA 
system is installed and they are currently working out the bugs. 
Dave further reported the department is marking points for GIS 
mapping.   

FIRE DEPARTMENT 

Fire Chief Phil Adams reported no fires and the fire department 
banquet is scheduled for February 17, 2024. 

POLICE DEPARTMENT 

Officer Brandon Hoover reported the department responded to a 
large incident with the Sheriff’s department, homeland security 
and border patrol.  An arrest was made for child pornography and 
additional charges may be coming. 

CLERK/TREASURER 

Clerk/Treasurer Raena Hallam referred to the Entrance Audit 
report she distributed to City Council.  (Copy on file) 

Clerk/Treasurer Raena Hallam stated the department would be 
upgrading the Vision Utility Billing program this week.     

PLANNING COMMISSION 

Planning Commission Chair Jody Emra reported the planning 
commission approved a lot line adjustment for the Senior Center 
under a Type I administrative review. 
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Planning Commission Chair Jody Emra referred to the draft Kettle 
Falls Park Plan distributed to City Council.   Jody stated the 
planning commission has forwarded it to the City Council for 
review. 

Planning Commission Chair Jody Emra stated the Planning 
Commission reviewed the term lengths for the commission and 
discussed reformatting service years. 

Planning Commission Chair Jody Emra stated the Planning 
Commission also discussed the proposed Linton property 
annexation and are working on determining access to the 
property. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

As there were no Committee Reports, the City Council moved on to 
New Business.   

NEW BUSINESS 

CENTURY WEST ENGINEERING 

Mr. Matt Morkert, Century West Engineering, reviewed the current 
status of projects with City Council. 
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ORDINANCE NO. 1822 – AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE KETTLE FALLS 
MUNICIPAL CODE CHAPTER 10.88 – SNOWMOBILES AND OFF ROAD 
VEHICLES. 

Council Member Michael Weatherman made a motion to introduce 
Ordinance No. 1822 by title only.  Council Member Chris Shurrum 
seconded the motion.  Motion carried by all.  Council Member 
John Ridlington – yes, Council Member Chris Shurrum - yes, 
Council Member Cliff King – yes, Council Member Michael 
Weatherman – yes and Council Member Shellee Haynes – yes. 
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CITY HALL CLOSURE FOR TRAINING 

Clerk/Treasurer Raena Hallam City Hall will be closed for the 
next three Wednesdays beginning at 3:00 p.m. for training for 
the new utility billing program.  It is anticipated training 
will be ongoing for at least 2 months. 

POSSIBLE APPOINTMENT FOR MAYOR PRO-TEMP 

Council Member Michael Weatherman made a motion to nominate 
Council Member John Ridlington as Mayor Pro-Temp.  Council 
Member Cliff King seconded the motion.  Motion carried by all.  
Council Member John Ridlington – yes, Council Member Chris 
Shurrum - yes, Council Member Cliff King – yes, Council Member 
Michael Weatherman – yes and Council Member Shellee Haynes – 
yes. 

OLD BUSINESS 

ELECTED OFFICIALS TRAINING 

Clerk/Treasurer Raena Hallam reminded City Council of the 
Elected Officials training on February 28, 2024 beginning at 
noon.    

PUBLIC COMMENT 

PICKLEBALL STORAGE SHED 

Planning assistant Larry Kulesza reported he has a problem with 
the choice of location of the pickleball storage shed and the 
fact it is not ADA accessible.   After research, he stated he 
found the Pickleball Association requires the storage box to be 
ADA accessible.  He further pointed out the shed was supposed to 
be next to the parking area.   

Planning Assistant Larry Kulesza stated the door on the shed 
faces the stage diminishing visibility.  He further stated the 
doors are often left open and youth use it for smoking.   

Planning Assistant Larry Kulesza stated he would like to contact 
the Pickleball Club. 

Public Works Superintendent Dave Willey stated he met with the 
Mayor and the Pickleball Club prior to its placement.    
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ADJOURNMENT 

Mayor Jesse Garrett adjourned the meeting at 8:07 p.m. 

Approved:  

 

       __________________ ______                                                                      
       Jesse Garrett, Mayor 

 

 

Attest:_____________________________ 
       Raena Hallam, Clerk/Treasurer 

 

 

 


